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  From the Commander
Though we do not meet during July and August, this summer has been a busy time for Chapter 1.  It started on June 7th, when Sr. Vice Commander Dan Trabke and I attended the Retirement Ceremony of one of our newest members Robert Purdy at the Naval Reserve Command in Stead.  Master Chief Purdy retired after 22 years of service in the United States Navy; his official retirement date was August 31st, so Bob congratulations of your retirement and welcome to the Chapter.  
On June 12th Junior Past Commander Fred Wager and I went down to the State Capitol for the annual Flag Day Ceremony and 234th Anniversary of the Army's Birthday where Fred performed the National Anthem.  Fred continued his performance at the 442nd Signal Battalions Family Day event at Bower's Mansion, as he flipped burgers for the Units event, and he cleaned house by winning most of the prizes in their raffle, (raffle proceeds went to the Units Family Relief Fund, so Fred saw it as a tax write off).  
Past Department Commander Frank Greenwood being the good Marine that he is did not want to be out done by the rookie, and took his shot at flipping burgers at the Annual Vet Feed at the Vet Center on June 25th where members of the Chapter with the assistance of the World Wings feed 125 veterans.  Thanks to Leon Gravelin who set up this annual event!!!
 
June also kicked off our annual raffle of a 2009 Polaris Quad, this two month fund raiser was spearheaded again by Eric and Pat Arentz, and I would like to thank then both for another successful raffle. I would also like to thank Connie Backes our top sales person, and all of the other members who volunteered many hours to help make this years raffle a great success.
 
On July 4th with the cancelation of the Reno Fourth of July Parade the Chapter participated in the Virginia City Parade.  Congratulations' to Jr. Vice Commander Andy LaPeilbet, who was the honorary Parade Marshal for the Fernley Fourth of July Parade.  Andy is also the Commander of the Military Order of the Purple Heart.  I would also like to congratulate Fred Wager, Dan Trabke, Dave Meidinger, and Dale Snavely who recently completed the Chapter Service Officer training.
 
In the last week of August, I attended the 88th annual National Convention held in Denver, Colorado.  It was truly a great time!!! Now that summer is coming to an end it is back to business for the Chapter. So, please come out and join us on the third Monday of each month for some comradeship, and Frank's great cooking!!!
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	On October 16, 2009, DAV Chapter # 1 donated $15,000 to the Sierra Nevada Health Care System to assist with renovating the rooms that will be used for the hospice program.  Dr. Kurt Schlegelmilch (3rd from right), Director of the VA Medical Center and Dr. Schumacher (2nd from Left), Associate Director for Geriatric Care, accepted the donation.  Those attending the function (from L to R) were Fred Wagar, Department 1st Junior Vice Commander; Dr. Schumacher; Dale Snavely, Chapter Judge Advocate; Connie Backes, Chapter Treasurer; Frank Greenwood, Past Department Commander; Andy LePeilbet, Chapter 2nd Junior Vice Commander; Dan Trabke, Chapter Senior Vice Commander; Dr. Schlegelmilch; Walter Willis, Chapter Member; and John Hansen, Chapter Commander


	Did you know:

· If you are over 20% service connected, you are entitled to a bi-annual eye exam and glasses, and 10% for hearing exams and hearing aids

· Effective Sept. 23, 2008, amyotrophic lateral sclerosis (ALS) is a presumptive condition.  the development of ALS manifested at any time after discharge for any vet, provided the vet had 90 days of active, continuous service.
· Effective ??, Parkinson’s,
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First load of wheelchairs and other equipment is delivered to Northern Nevada.

If you know of any veteran or veteran’s dependent who needs handicap equipment, contact either the Reno or Carson City Chapters.

Donations are welcomed.

DAV Chapters # 1, Reno and # 7, Carson City have teamed up to provide another service for veterans of northern Nevada.  Wayne Willson, PDC, Carson City and Fred Wagar, Department 1st Junior Vice Commander, with the assistance of Bill Baumann of Chapter 12, Henderson, Chairman of the Southern Nevada Wheelchair program, began collections and distribution of equipment for northern Nevada’s disabled veterans.  

The first load of equipment (pictured right) began the project.  Electric wheelchairs, scooters, manual wheelchairs, wheeled walkers, regular walkers, canes and crutches were provided by the Southern Nevada Wheelchair program.  Since then, other donated equipment has been received.  

Equipment is provided to any veteran or veteran’s dependent who are unable to obtain equipment from the VA Medical Center or Medicare.  

If you know of anyone who needs equipment or has equipment to donate, please have them contact Fred Wagar in Reno at 775-857-9905 or Wayne Willson in Carson City at 775-530-7351.  Monetary contributions are also needed to purchase batteries for electric equipment.
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Raffle Winner Announced!

Congratulations to Timothy Neighbors

This year’s raffle winner is especially satisfying because Timothy is a DAV member and a Vietnam Veteran! 

He has been able to get out on the quad and is looking forward to longer rides. He is part of a large hay growing operation; "Palomino Farms' out near Pyramid.

Pictured above (L-R):  Eric Arentz, Timothy Neighbors and friend.
Again, Congratulations to Timothy Neighbors
DAV Chapter # 1, 2009 Raffle Winner

A special thank you to Eric Arentz, Chairman of the raffle and Pat, his wonderful wife, for making the raffle such a huge success!  Eric and Pat put in countless hours to ensure that tickets were sold and the Chapter was able to raise the funds needed to support our programs.

The Chapter owes you a huge debt of gratitude.  Thank you is just not enough.  

You’re the best!!
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	CALENDARS
JANUARY 2009

1st ………………………………………. HAPPY NEW YEAR’S DAY

14th ……………………………………... DAV Chapter Executive Board Meeting

19th……………………………………… DAV Chapter Meeting

19th……………………………………… Martin Luther King, Jr. Birthday Observed
FEBRUARY 2009

MARCH 2009
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